
 
 
 

REPORT OF THE 
NCAA HIGH SCHOOL REVIEW COMMITTEE 

MARCH 7, 2024, VIDEOCONFERENCE 

ACTION ITEMS. 
 
• None. 

INFORMATIONAL ITEMS. 
 
1. Welcome and announcements. NCAA High School Review Committee vice chair, David Stein, 

convened the meeting at approximately 11 a.m. Eastern time and welcomed the committee 
members. NCAA staff liaisons provided information about committee travel for the upcoming 
annual in-person meeting in April 2024. 

2. High School Review Committee November 16, 2023, videoconference report. The 
committee reviewed and approved the report of its November 16, 2023, videoconference. 

3. Update regarding agricultural science courses. The committee received an update from high 
school review staff regarding the development of agricultural science course criteria for review, 
as recommended by the committee during its previous meeting. The committee will review 
drafted criteria at its next meeting. 
 

4. Update regarding financial literacy courses. The committee received an update from high 
school review staff regarding research and data collection to identify trends in decision 
outcomes of high school economics courses that incorporate personal finance or financial 
literacy. The committee will review the data and trends at its next meeting. 

 
5. Discussion regarding review of high school instructional models. NCAA staff provided an 

overview of the current review process for nontraditional core courses and key considerations 
for updating the criteria for review, given the modernized core-course legislation adopted by 
Divisions I and II at the 2024 NCAA Convention and effective August 1, 2024. The committee 
provided feedback to guide the development of updated criteria and procedures, which will be 
reviewed by the committee at its next meeting.  
 

6. Future meetings. Biweekly meetings are tentatively scheduled for appeals or other business 
and canceled if not necessary. The annual in-person meeting will be held April 11-12, 2024. 

 
7. Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at approximately 11:55 a.m. Eastern time. 
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Committee vice chair:  David Stein, Texas Christian University 
Staff Liaison(s): Sarah Overpeck, Eligibility Center 
   Christa Palmer, Eligibility Center  
 

NCAA High School Review Committee 
March 7, 2024, Videoconference 

Attendees: 
Jerel Drew, Clark Atlanta University. 
Christopher Huff, Waverly Community Schools. 
Krista Plummer, Northwood University 
Maureen Smith, California State University, Sacramento. 
David Stein, Texas Christian University. 
Stephanie Thompson, Alabama State University. 
Absentees: 
Michael Allison, Hopewell High School. 
Brandon Corley, Earl Monroe New Renaissance Basketball School. 
William Morrison, Highland Park High School. 
Guests in Attendance: 
None. 
NCAA Staff Liaisons in Attendance: 
Sarah Overpeck and Christa Palmer. 
Other NCAA Staff Members in Attendance: 
Bridgit Goss, Matt Harris, Kaylen Overway, Amy Routt and Brian Seda. 

 


	action ITEMS.
	informational items.

